
BRISTOL COUNTY RADIO CONTROL CLUB, INC. # 1349 
 

Minutes of Membership Meeting  
                                                                                                         

                                                                                                 12/03/2013   
 

The monthly meeting of the Bristol County Radio Control Club, Inc. was held in the Northeast Terminal 
Building at the New Bedford Regional Airport on Tuesday, 12/03/2013 

 
Officers Present: 

President   Gary Carreiro 
Vice President      Jeff Rebello     
Secretary/Clerk           Gary Barboza 
Recording Secretary    Carlos Costa    
Treasurer              Michelle Brito    
Safety Officer       Gerry Dupont 
Events Coordinator     Ted Brito  

  Contest Director Ned Watts   
 
 

There were (18) members present and 2 new prospective members 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:08 PM. 
 
 
 

Secretary’s Report 
 

The minutes of the November 12th, 2013, meeting were read by Gary Correiro and unanimously accepted. 
  
 
 
      Treasurer’s Report 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was read by Michelle Brito and unanimously accepted the figures are as follows: 
 
  
 GENERAL FUND        

November starting balance               $ 3,769.83       
Expenses        - 175.64      
Deposit                         0.00       
December Ending balance  $ 3,644.37 

   
            TAG GRANT        

March starting balance     $  476.31       
Expenses                     -20.00             
Deposit            0.00 
March Ending balance  $  456.31  

 
 
 



 
Committee Reports 

 
Gary Barboza reported on membership 32 confirmed paid members and 3 unpaid renewals. 

That leaves us 0 slots for new members if everyone renews. We have 2 currently on the waiting list. 
  
 
 

Correspondence 
 

NONE 
 
 

Unfinished Business 
 
Our official indoor flying meets at the Sippican school Gym arranged by Gary Carreiro will be 
the first and third week of each month starting January. Saturday’s from 6:00 to 8:45pm. Outlets, 8’ tables 
wipe off board for 72 mhz all will be available. This is for members and an invited guest at this time. A 
$5 charge will be assessed to each participant. Helis and planes WILL NOT FLY at the same time. Please 
be courteous to the other members.   
  
 

New Business 
 
After a lengthy discussion and a vote of 16 for with 2 opposed, 5 prospective members will be added to 
our limit bringing the total membership to 40. This should allow everyone on the waiting list to join once 
we confirm their AMA membership and pay the $45 1st year dues, and a $30 initiation fee. Regular full 
members pay $45/yr if they do a service. If no service is provided to the club during the year the dues are 
$75. As always we are not sure if a couple members may drop off and not renew.        
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Waiting list to join currently stands at 2.  
 
It was also voted to allow all members to fly at the pond rather than create a pond only membership. The 
slate of officers as presented last month was approved the only change from this year being Ed Goulart 
will once again serve as recording secretary. 

 
The meeting closed at 8:36 PM.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Carlos A Costa 
Recording Secretary  
 
  


